

Tel: Fax:

VITO BEATO President JOE GIORGI
1st Vice President

BILL APSEY

2nd Vice President

MIKE PIANE Financial Secretary

CASEY BIRD Recording Secretary

May 9th, 2025

Attn: Andrea Williams City of Brampton 2 Wellington Street Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2

Dear Andrea:

RE: Property at 2600 North Park Drive, Brampton

I am writing to express our concern about the property at 2600 North Park Drive, Bampton that currently has an application being presented to the Committee of Adjustment to change the use of this property. This property is directly adjacent to the Stellantis Brampton Assembly Plant at 2000 Williams Parkway and any changes to the use will affect the Stellantis Brampton Plant and its workers.

The Stellantis Assembly Plant and its parts suppliers have provided the City of Brampton, our members, their families and the community with good paying jobs. This plant has been building cars in Brampton for over 40 years and employs over 3000 workers. The suppliers for the Stellantis plant, also in Brampton, employ over 1000 workers. Currently the Assembly plant is going through a re-tool, but once this re-tool has been completed, we anticipate our 4000 members will be back to work.

We ask the City of Brampton to ensure that the lands surrounding Stellantis be used for employment uses that supply the assembly plant. Especially the existing properties that were used before to supply parts to the plant prior to the start of the re-tool. The spin off from the loss of 4000 jobs in our community would be impactful and massive.

We want to thank the City of Brampton for their continued support of our members, the Stellantis Brampton Assembly Plant and the parts suppliers.

Sincerely.

Vito Beato President

VB:mecope343